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Dr. Mingus reported that the Ops Committee did not meet with the executive team in November, 
because of incompatible schedules and miscommunication. The two groups were planning to meet in 
the spring semester. Dr. Mingus also reminded the Assembly that the constitution and by-laws vote 
would be soon; it would come through UNM IT and had required more paperwork and 



Mr. Griego finished his 



current printers were available and being moved around to new placements, due to people like Mr. 
Griego not using them much anymore. The campus wanted to stick with Xerox, but faculty might be 
able to buy their own. The faculty laptops were on a five-year rotation. Mr. Griego said that UNM-
Gallup was the best of the branches at replacing them on schedule. However, some computer labs were 
not currently being used or maintained; the campus had lost the admins who used to manage them.  
 
There were no more questions. Dr. Mingus thanked Mr. Griego and turned the floor over to Professor 
Sonya Damon, to talk about the campus safety plan. 
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Professor Damon said that the Safety Committee that had been implemented prior to COVID had had a 
few new members join it. They had been meeting with the Chancellor; some of the inquiries they had 
tackled were pre-COVID ones.  
 
They had ordered AED defibrillation devices, and Professor Damon said that there would be 20 new 
ones placed on campus. The Campus Safety Committee would have first aid kits placed as well. The 
Chancellor wanted faculty to undergo training to use them. Some faculty already familiar with them 
would be performing the training during Convocation week, Professor Damon said, and it would take 
perhaps 30-45 minutes of time in the division meetings.  
 
The committee had started a call tree, Professor Damon said, with sections or buildings that 
coordinators were in charge of. The call tree would function by means of people calling each other in 
case of an emergency. It might eventually include local community first 



member who had asked the question to come to



UNMG Senator to ABQ: Dr. Tracy Lassiter had been appointed to the Library Committee of the 
Faculty Senate at Albuquerque, Dr. John Burke said. There had been a resolution discussed in the 
Senate about defending academic freedom. The Senate Ops Committee had also retreated with the 
President and Provost, and reiterated the salary ask. Dr. Burke reported that there was an ongoing 
question for faculty of what shared governance meant. Credit hours were up at the Albuquerque 
campus, along with their enrollment. The Branch Community College Council had discussed the 
ongoing Valencia workload issues.  
 
Finally, Dr. Burke brought up an issue of adjunct faculty that the BCCC had discussed. Possibly, one 
adjunct faculty member could teach across multiple branch campuses, which would bring them closer 
to FTE. Some campuses were losing qualified part-time faculty because they didn’t have enough work.  
 
Budget Review Committee: There was no report given as the chair was on leave. 
 
Committee on Teaching Excellence: No report was given. 
 
Constitution and By-Laws Committee: Dr. Keri Stevenson, the chair, reminded Assembly members 
again of the upcoming election to change the 




